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Name:    Lavant Memorial Hall Management Committee 200 Club 

 

Purpose: The objective of the club is to raise funds for Lavant Memorial Hall, for the purpose of continuing with 

a programme of refurbishment and redecoration. 

 

Payment: Membership of the 200 Club is obtained by an annual payment of £12.00 payable by standing order, 

BACS or by cheque in advance for a period of 6 or 12 months. 

 

Membership: This is limited to paid up members aged 18 years or over 

 

Lottery: The Club will be run as a Small Non-commercial Society lottery under the Gambling Act 2005 and will be 

registered with Chichester District Council. 

 

Refunds: Refunds will be paid only in the event of a less than worthwhile membership being taken up and the Club 

failing to commence or if membership levels fall below acceptable levels.  Refunds will be based on 

undrawn months. 

 

Prizes:  50% of the monthly proceeds split as 30%, 12.5% and 7.5% rounded down to the nearest pound. 

 

Draws:  The draws will take place monthly, normally at the Management Committee meetings. 

 

Order of draw: The first number drawn will be the winner, the second number drawn will take second prize, the third  

  number  taking the third prize.  A number can only be drawn once in any monthly draw. 

 

Publicity: Publishing of prizewinners’ names will be at the discretion of the Hall Management Committee.  They will 

  appear on the notice board in Lavant Memorial Hall. 

 

Management: This shall be the members of Lavant Memorial Hall Management Committee and the 200 Club promoter, 

who is appointed by the Committee. 

 

Members: A member agrees to abide by the rules as set out here. 

 

Winning  Each winner will be notified as soon as possible after the draw has taken place, to the address which 

Notifications:  has been given by the member.  Any prizewinner who is unable to be contacted after three months will 

forfeit the prize which will then be re-drawn on the next draw. 

 

Accounts: Audited accounts and list of prizewinners will be sent out to members upon request at the end of the 

year. They will be available for inspection at any reasonable time. 

 

Profit: All profits will be used as directed by the Hall Management Committee for the purposes specified 

above. 

 

Disputes: The decision of the 200 Club Management Committee will be final 

 

Membership Extension: 

In the event of over-subscription the Committee may extend the Club to additional members provided 

the total prize money as a percentage of proceeds is not reduced.  The number of prizes may be 

increased in the event of over-subscription. 


